

Washington Movers Conference

of the Washington Trucking Associations

930 South 336th Street, Suite B Federal Way, WA 98003-6384 (253) 838-1650 1-800-732-9019 Fax (253) 838-1793 www.wmcmovers.com

James R. Tutton, Jr. Executive Director

March 18, 2013

Mr. Steve King Acting Executive Director/Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Mr. King:

The Washington Movers Conference (WMC) would like to provide the following comments to the Commission's "Rulemaking to Review Insurance and Cancellation Rules for Household Goods Carriers in WAC 480-15 and Review Corrections and Clarifications to the Household Goods Rules in WAC 480-15", Docket TV-130079, dated February 19, 2013.

The following comments are provided:

Proposal to streamline the process for cancelling HHG Permits when the Commission receives notice that a HHG carrier's required liability insurance is scheduled to lapse.

- a. The WMC concurs in the Commission's proposal to streamline the process for cancelling HHG Permits. The new process would be to notify the HHG carrier 30 days in advance of the date insurance is due to lapse. The notice would advise the HHG carrier that its HHG Permit will be cancelled if the commission does not receive proof of insurance within 30 days.
- b. Change the WUTC web site procedure to allow removing the HHG carriers name from the list of "Open Cases" on the Household Goods Carriers page once the Proof of Insurance has been received by the Commission.

WAC 480-15-065 - Concur if the Commission's mailing address is placed within this rule.

WAC 480-15-186/187 - Concur

WAC 480-15-302 - Concur

WAC 480-15-400 - Concur

WAC 480-15-530 - Concur

WAC 480-15-550(3) - Concur

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

James R. Tutton, Jr. Executive Director